Cllr S Trevelyan - July 2025 Report

| am writing to provide the latest report as requested. Please find attached the
document, which offers a comprehensive overview of our recent activities and
progress. Should you have any questions or require further clarification, please do not
hesitate to reach out.

Notably, | am pleased to report that the Bugle Youth Club has found a new location at
Treverbyn Hall. This move is long overdue and should greatly benefit the youth of the
surrounding villages. Additionally, a fully certified and insured football coach from
Treverbyn has approached me with the intention of coaching kids during the holidays. |
will be speaking with them this week to confirm their arrangements.

There have been numerous emails and messages regarding anti-social behaviour in
Bugle. The issue involves a few families whose actions are significantly impacting the
community. The situation is exacerbated by the perceived inaction of the police, which
is causing frustration among residents. We are aware of the individuals involved,
including those dealing drugs, who continue their activities despite obvious signs of
affluence while on benefits. | plan to write to the commissioner for answers and, if
necessary, bring this matter to the media along with affected residents. Addressing this
issue is crucial before we can consider plans for community improvements such as a
community garden or better playground facilities.

I would also like to bring attention to the subject of Mollinis Park. It seems that
discussions regarding the park are being intentionally vague, perhaps in the hope that |
will forget. | assure you, | will not. The sooner the park is made available to the
community, the better.

Devolution has been a prominent topic this week, and | was one of the few in my group
to vote in favour of it, at least in principle. However, | firmly believe that the people of
Cornwall should have a say in this decision once the pros, cons, and costs have been
made public. This issue should not be leveraged by the Lib Dem coalition to gain public
support when devolution might significantly impact the county. As a proud
Cornishman, | am open to the idea if everything aligns, even though the decision will
ultimately be made by others.

Community chest funds are now available, however they have been dramatically
reduced from £3000 to £1400, so the ppl | have promised funds will still get them albeit
at a lesser amount



